TOWN OF BARRE BOARD MEETING      April 8, 2025
Board Present             Curt Berg, Chair; Bob Miller & John McGowan Supervisors
STAFF PRESENT         Clerk Ann Schlimgen, Treasurer Meri McKinney
CALL TO ORDER - Chair Curt Berg called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. The meeting was properly posted on the website and at the Town Hall. The Pledge of Allegiance was said.
Motion by Bob for a consensus approval of last month’s meeting minutes, treasurer’s report, and vouchers, seconded by Curt; minutes, treasurer’s reports, and vouchers approved.
Swamp road develops a speed bump with frost in the ground.  The board thought if a ditch was dug out from Tamarack to Swamp Road and the house there puts in a culvert in their driveway the problem would be resolved or lessened each year. Bob will get a few bids and bring them back to board when he has them.
Curt brought information before the board for a new mower attachment. After much discussion, John voted to table the issue until after the road tour and some other bills come in. Bob Seconded the motion.  Mower was tabled.
Mark Schomberg came before the board for final approval of the South addition. He presented the board with a letter of credit for three years for the cost of the road. The subdivision is getting close to done but the board had concerns about the final layer of the road, the shoulder of the road being even with the final layer, the fence around the holding pond and the electrical not done.  John said Mark should write up a letter stating when these will be completed. At this time, the subdivision was not approved to begin construction. Mark hopes to get it done and be on the May agenda. As for the stipulation in our building code that requires a new subdivision to have a convenance, the board thought that due to our recent experience the convenance is ineffective and lacks authority. John motioned to not make the Bostwick south addition adopt a convenance, Bob seconded the motion.  Motion carried.
Gary has been working on cleaning culverts. The road ban signs are now off.
A new basketball net at the park was in place before Terry could install the one that we ordered. It is there when we need another one.
John asked Ann to get him a list of former big dump helpers. Curt recommended the WTA road school to Don. He will check on dates.
The board scheduled the Road Tour on April 29th, at 11:00. Open book is scheduled for Tuesday  June 17th, 4-6.  Meri will open the hall for Bob Madvig. Board of Review is scheduled for Tuesday the 24th 4-6. The quarterly WTA meeting is May 22nd. It is Barre’s turn to host.
John motioned to go into closed session and invite Ann & Meri. Bob seconded the motion. Motion approved.
Due to confidentiality, vote was taken in closed session.
Back in open session John motioned to adjourn, Bob seconded. Meeting adjourned at 8:47.
Respectfully submitted, Ann Schlimgen   Clerk – Town of Barre
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